

NEWSLETTER

www.timothychristianschool.ca

<u>Thank you to the Amazing Race and Family Fun</u> <u>Carnival Volunteer Team!</u>

A huge thank you to Adam and Jessica, and Greg and Marissa VanLoenen and their incredible team of volunteers for all their hard work this past Saturday on the Amazing Race and the Family Fun Carnival! We appreciate all the hard work and care that made for a wonderful community event and fundraiser for TCS!

THIS WEEK AT TCS!!!

Student Presentation of Projects—THIS THURSDAY

Apr. 27 from 6p - 7p

You don't want to miss this. Several of our grades will be presenting the projects that they have been working on for parents. These will be left up for Grandparents Day.

Spring Presentation—THIS THURSDAY

Apr. 27 from 7p - 8p

This is the same presentation that will be given on Grandparents Day, which will include primary and junior choirs, grade 6 - 8 band and a grade 6 drama presentation.

This is intended for TCS families.

Grandparents Day—THIS FRIDAY

Fri. Apr. 28 from 11:30a - 2:30p

A wonderful day where our treasured loved ones join us here at TCS to celebrate family and friends. There will be refreshments and lunch served, a presentations and classroom tours. Be sure to invite your grandparents! Please note the change in the schedule... the times are different from previous years.

11:30—Presentation by TCS students

12:30—Lunch served

1:30—Grandparents visit classrooms

2:30—Grandparents departure (before buses arrive)

Parents, if you could make every effort to have your children at school for these upcoming events for the choirs and bands we would greatly appreciate it.

Bubble Gum Day! - TOMORROW! - Tues, April 25, 2017 You can bring your gum to school and chew, chew, chew! Make sure you don't leave it for someone to say ew! We won't be selling gum for you, but one dollar for a license so you can chew. We will also be having a bubble blowing contest!

TCS Open House on May 8...Morning and Evening!

If you know of any potential TCS families, please invite or remind them to come to our next TCS open house which will be a week from next Monday.

Monday, May 8 from 9:00a—12:30p and in the evening on May 8 from 7:00p—8:30p.

TIMOTHY CHRISTIAN SCHOOL

Now open for registration! Call us for details: 705-726-6621





Where are you sending your child this September?
Are you looking for an environment that embraces your family values?
Consider Junior Kindergarten at Timothy Christian School!

PITCH

Grandparents Day—Soup Preparation: April 28

We know our Grandparents have their favorite soups so we would like to make sure we have a variety and plenty of soup so no one misses out. Below is a list of the 4 types and how many soup/chili we will need.

6 pots of Chili

5 pots of Pea Soup

5 pots of Meatball Soup

7 pots of Chicken Noodle

We are in need of **5** volunteers to help in the kitchen from **8:30—11:30am** to prepare and set up.

Please contact Amanda Smith at amandajoysmith@outlook.com or 416-885-9325 to let her know what type of soup/chili you are able to prepare and if you are able to help in the kitchen.

Pasta Dinner & Show—with the OPP Chorus: May 12

We are in need of help in the kitchen and serving dinner (6pm) for this event. Please contact Michelle Roberts if you're interested!

mroberts@timothychristianschool.ca

You may report your hours by email to <u>timothypitch@gmail.com</u> or by filling out the paper forms on the info table in the school office.



Diving Deeper by Faith

"Now **faith** is **confidence** in what we hope for and **assurance** about what we do not see." ~ Hebrews 11:1

APKIL	
25	Bubble Gum Day!
26	Pizza Day
27	Student Presentation of Learning Evening 6—8
28	Grandparents' Day 11:30a—2:30p

MAY	
2	Grade 5 Bake Sale
3	Grade 7 & 8 Meat Fundraiser Orders Due
4	Grade 5 Bake Sale
5	Pizza Day
8	TCS Open House 9am-noon & 7-8:30pm
11	Bands to Music Festival
	Grade 7 & 8 Meat Fundraiser Order Pick Up
12	Full Chapel & OPP Choir
15	Grade 7 & 8 Immunizations
17	Pizza Day
19	Track and Field Day
22	Victoria Day—NO SCHOOL
25	Spring Society Meeting

A DDII

GRADE 5 - BAKING EVENT: TUESDAY, MAY 2nd & THURSDAY, MAY 4th.

In the Grade 5 classroom, the students have been studying Government. To finish off the unit, students were divided into 3 groups, each representing a party. The 3 parties were: The Super Sports Party, A Second Chance Party and The Super Cool Party. The party's platforms were to bring justice and harmony to the TCS and the community. The students created slogans, cheers and speeches and presented them to the Grades 1 to 4 classrooms. All the students from Grades 1 to 4 came to the Grade 5 classroom to cast their vote for the party of their choice. Votes were counted and by a mere ONE vote, the Second Chance Party won the election. As a class now, we are fulfilling the party's platform by having a bake sale on TUESDAY, MAY 2nd and Thursday, May 4th. All students and staff may purchase home-made baked goods, which will include brownies, cupcakes, cookies, muffins, and gluten free cupcakes Prices will range from \$0.50 - \$0.75.

PLEASE BRING IN A 'LOONIE OR TWO' AND PURCHASE SOME HOME-MADE BAKING ON TUESDAY, MAY 2ND, AND SUPPORT THE SECOND CHANCE PARTY, AS WELL AS A CHARITY BY GIVING THEM A SECOND CHANCE! :)

All monies raised will be going to a charity that is still being determined by the Grade 5 class.

Golf Tournament at National Pines—May 26

EARLY BIRD SPECIAL REGISTRATION IS **NOW OPEN!** \$125 Early Bird price... Sponsorship Packages available as well at full price. Details to follow.

TCS is now Taking Applications for the TCS Teacher Supply List

Are you a teacher that is certified by the Ontario

College of Teachers? Are you a committed Christian connected to a local church and passionate about teaching students in JK - grade 8?

Then we would love to hear from you! The administration of TCS is now taking applications for supply teachers for our TCS supply teacher list for the remainder of this year and for the next school year. Please send your resume and references along with your statement of faith and philosophy of Christian education to the office.

An interview and criminal records check will be completed by the successful candidates before being placed on the list. The TCS office will be accepting resumes for the teacher supply list throughout the month of April.

Homework Highlights

Grade 4

Fri. Apr. 28 Spelling Test: Lesson 25 Wed. May 3 MW— Proverbs 2:6-8 Fri. May 5 Spelling Test: Lesson 26

Grade 5

Prof du Jour Wednesday—Autum

Thursday—Caleb

Wed. Apr. 26 French Quiz

MW—John 3:16-21 (Fill in the Blanks)

Thurs. Apr. 27 Social Studies Test: Government

Fri. April 28 NO SPELLING TEST

BAKING - We are planning our bake sale for Tuesday, May 2nd! Please send in baked goods on Monday, May 1st. THANKS FOR YOUR SUPPORT IN OUR JUSTICE PROJECT.

NEEDED: 2 MORE PARENTS who would be willing to read one of our literature circle novels and participate in our book café the week of **June 12th.*****Date to be confirmed. Please email Mrs.
Goodnough if you are interested.
bgoodnough@timothychristianschool.ca

Grades 6-8 Homework info is available on Schoology.

Water Bottles Needed

The Grade 8 students are currently looking to collect 500mL plastic water bottles with lids. If you have any plastic water bottles (new or used), please bring them in by May 31st. **The water bottles must have a cap, be 500mL, and must be in good condition.** These water bottles will be used for a demonstration on the water crisis in Papua New Guinea showing how much water we, as Canadians, use on a daily basis on average.

Grade 7 & 8 Meat Fundraiser

The Grade 7 & 8 students are selling "North Country Meat" (formerly called MacGregor Meat). The information is on the TCS website under the "Resources" tab. Please contact a Grade 7 or 8 student if you wish to purchase meat. Orders are due Wednesday, May 3, and deliveries can be picked up at the school on Thursday, May 11.

CALLING ALL BASEBALL PLAYERS!!!

Summer is around the corner and Baseball season will be starting the first week of May!!! If you are looking to connect to a Co-Ed Slow Pitch baseball league this summer, look no further! TCS has our very own Baseball team that is registered in the Barrie Christian Sports League. We are looking for some more players to join our roster!! Whether you're a beginner, intermediate or pro, we'd love to have you on our team.

Cost for the season is \$70 per person and the season runs from the beginning of May to the end of August.



Please contact Julie Eisses (jjeisses@hotmail.com) or Michelle Roberts (mroberts@timothychristianschool.ca) for further details.

Payment will be collected at the first game and stay tuned for the release of the game schedule. If you're not up for playing - come on out to cheer on and support the team!

It's a fun night out and a great time for fellowship!

PASTA DINNER & OPP Chorus SHOW—May 12

Are you looking for a great evening out for dinner and a show with your family, but don't want to pay crazy prices?? Well, do we have an idea for you!!!

Join us for a fun family night out at Timothy Christian School in Barrie! The evening includes a Pasta dinner, salad, drinks & dessert, plus the musical entertainment of the OPP Chorus, (Goodwill Ambassadors supporting the OPP) The variety of music is sure to entertain every age group!

Tickets are on sale now at the office for the incredibly low price of \$15 for a family of 5 \$5 for a single ticket! Tickets will be available at the door for \$8 each.

DOORS OPEN AT 5:30pm,

DINNER at 6pm and the SHOW begins at 7:30pm. TELL YOUR FAMILY, FRIENDS AND NEIGHBOURS!! Please order your tickets in advance to help us navigate the planning & set up. We look forward to seeing you there!

Inspire Bursary Campaign

Thank you for your continued support for the INSPIRE BURSARY CAMPAIGN. We have been blessed with wonderful support to build our Bursary Fund for our future, but we still need your help. Please consider donating today...any donations made up until May 1st will graciously be matched 4 to 1...join us for a brighter future at TCS!



Check out **inspiretimothy.ca** for details.

Old iPhones

We are looking for old generation iPhones/iPods to be used for class learning and research. Please drop off donations to Bethany in the office.

Coffee and Prayer Time—Monday Mornings

Please feel free to join us, any week that you can, for a coffee/tea and a time of prayer on Monday mornings from 9-10am in the staff room. Babies and pre-schoolers welcome! If you are unable to join us but have a prayer request, please email Isabel.back@gmail.com and we will add your request to our prayer list.

Yearbook:

We are completely sold out of yearbooks! Thank you for your support... Delivery date is June 16, 2017. A reminder for the members of the yearbook committee: we will have our last workbee session this **Wed. April 26** from **3:35p—6p**. We will be working in the computer lab and enjoy a pizza dinner! Parents please be prompt in picking your student up.

And the green grass grows...

Spring is in the air, birds are singing and the grass is growing!!! There is an opportunity to cut the grass on the TCS grounds. If you are interested in helping out, please get in touch with Mike Huitema. mandbhuitema@hotmail.com

re-Source Thrift Shop Barrie South

We are looking for some help in the shop this week.... Let Amanda Smith know if you are available! amandajoysmith@outlook.com

> Tuesday: 3:30p—5p Friday: 1:30p—5p Saturday: 9:30a—1:30p 1:30p-5p

Drop-ins are encouraged this week as well... we received LOTS of donations this past weekend!



Summer Volunteer Recruitment

We are now recruiting to help fill our summer shop hours. Consider committing your time to the Thrift Shop this Summer.

We are recruiting for ALL shifts.

Consider sharing the workload!

Contact any board member or email Amanda - amandajoysmith@outlook.com

Essa Road, Barrie, ON 14N 9E9 | 705.726.6621 www.timothychristianschool.ca pril 10th: 9am-Noon & 7-8:30



TIMOTHY CHRISTIAN SCHOOL

GOLFTOURNAMENT

FRIDAY, MAY 26, 2017



*Please contact us for our Corporate rates.

REGISTER TOD

tcsgen@timothychristianschool.ca | 705-726-6621



TIMOTHY CHRISTIAN SCHOOL

invites you to join us for our upcoming...

PASTA DINNER & SHOW!



Join us for an entertaining evening for all!

Enjoy a pasta dinner, fellowship and a musical performance! The OPP Chorus will sing a variety of music that's sure to please everyone, from gospel greats to current movie hits!

Friday, May 12, 2017

Dinner at 6:00pm - OPP Chorus at 7:30pm

Please purchase tickets in advance! Family of 5 for \$15 or single tickets for \$5 (Tickets at the door \$8 each) Order your tickets now! Call: 705-726-6621



The Ontario Provincial Police (OPP) Chorus was formed in 1998 and is supported by the Communications Support Unit of O.P.P. Corporate Communications. As Goodwill Ambassadors, the Chorus sings for various O.P.P. functions as well as performing in Churches, nursing homes and senior's residences as well as for service clubs and community events.

Their repertoire includes gospel and other sacred pieces, Broadway tunes, current movie hits and many popular songs, plus a full Christmas program. With such a broad range of music the chorus is sure to please everyone.

Join us for a great evening of entertainment! See you soon...